
Grand Junction, Colorado 

November 18, 1942 

 

 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met 

in regular session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Councilmen present and 

answering at roll call were: Carson, Ross, Hoisington, Boston, 

Robb, Campbell and President Treece. City Manager Brownson and 

City Clerk Tomlinson were present. 

 

 The minutes of the regular meeting held November 4th were 

read and approved. 

 

 It was moved by Councilman Ross and seconded by Councilman 

Carson that the City Manager and City Clerk be instructed to 

prepare a suitable resolution conveying the City Council's regrets 

at the death of City Attorney Hinman, and that same be sent to 

Mrs. Hinman and son at this time. 

 

 Applications for the renewal of the following liquor licenses 

were presented: 

 

 Liquor Stores 

 

 Henry Post, City Liquor Store, 119 S. 6th St. 

 

 Amore Raso, 220 South 2nd St. 

 

 White & Yuklle, Quality Liquor Store, 125 South 5th St. 

 

 Litman I. Sachter, Crown Liquor Co., 119 South 4th St. 

 

 John Cadez, Grand Liquor Store, 357 Main St. 

 

 Drug Stores 

 

 Copeland's Drug, 5th & Main 

 

 Albert W. Hammer, 158 Main. 

 

 Restaurant Liquor Licenses 

 

 Macongan Lounge, 160 Main 

 

 McConkie & Orchad, Golden Pheasant Cafe, 354 Main 

 

 Hale & Russell, Western Cafe, 418 Main St. 

 

 LaCourt Hotel 

 

 St. Regis Hotel. 

 

 Restaurant Beer and Wine 

 



 Manhattan Cafe, Antonio Stranges 

 

 Ted Hayashi, Royal Grill. 

 

 A letter from Mr. Keith, Chief of Police, was read, in which 

he stated that the Police Department had no objection to the 

granting of the renewal of the above licenses. 

 

 It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman 

Boston that the applications be approved and licenses granted as 

soon as they have received their State licenses. 

 

 An application for a restaurant liquor license was presented 

by Robert J. Groom, Jr. and J. E. Dixon for the Campbell's Cafe at 

333 Main Street. It was moved by Councilman Ross and seconded by 

Councilman Boston that the application be rejected for the reason 

that the locality is adequately served. Roll was called on the 

motion with the following result: Councilmen voting AYE - Carson, 

Ross, Hoisington, Boston and Robb. Councilmen voting NO - Campbell 

and Treece. A majority of the Councilmen voting AYE, the President 

declared the motion carried. 

 

 An application for a restaurant liquor license was presented 

for the Avalon Cafe by Josephine Ware. However sufficient time had 

not been allowed the Police Department for a report on this 

applicant, so it was deferred until a later date. 

 

 The committee representing MINUTE WOMEN AT WAR, with Mrs. 

Herman C. Graves as County Chairman, requested that the Council 

grant them permission to sell war stamps on the street on 

Saturday, November 28th, and that day be proclaimed as "War Stamp 

Day". The following proclamation was read: 

 

 PROCLAMATION 

 

 WHEREAS the women of America are celebrating the week of 

November 22 to 29, 1942, as MINUTE WOMEN AT WAR WEEK, and 

 

 WHEREAS the Grand Junction Women's Bond Sale Committee has 

arranged to make special efforts to sell war stamps on Saturday of 

this week, 

 

 THEREFORE, by authority of the City Council, I. T. J. Treece, 

President of the City Council of the City of Grand Junction, 

hereby proclaim Saturday, November 28, 1942, 

 

 WAR STAMP DAY 

 

 and call upon all loyal citizens to co-operate in the 

dedication of this day to the achievement of the high goals set by 

those in charge of selling stamps and thus assist in the solemn 

purpose of helping to finance the war effort. 

 



Signed: T. J. Treece 

________ 

President of the City Council 

 

 It was moved by Councilman Campbell and seconded by 

Councilman Carson that the Proclamation be passed and adopted, and 

the MINUTE WOMEN AT WAR be granted permission to sell stamps on 

the street on November 28th. Roll was called on the motion with 

all members of the Council voting AYE. The President declared the 

motion carried. 

 

 Drs. Munro and Paige were present and the milk situation was 

discusses at length. There is a very definite shortage of fluid 

milk supply in this vicinity, and this naturally leads to a 

condition hard to control. Dr. Paige stated that he would like to 

see the Milk Ordinance changed so that he would have authority to 

inspect the dairies supplying milk for all purposes, and also that 

all milk sold in the City be pasteurized. Mr. Clymer was also 

present and stated that he was the only dairy now selling raw 

milk, and that he would be glad to pasteurize his entire supply. 

 

 It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman 

Campbell that the City Manager be instructed to draw up an 

amendment to the Milk Ordinance conforming to Dr. Paige's and Dr. 

Munro's ideas, and present same at the next regular meeting of the 

Council. Motion carried. 

 

 It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman 

Hoisington that the meeting adjourn until Wednesday November 25th 

at 8:00 o'clock P. M. Motion carried. 

 

/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 

City Clerk 


